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 CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 2023-089 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF LAKE 
CITY, FLORIDA, AUTHORIZING THE LAKE CITY POLICE 
DEPARTMENT TO APPLY FOR THE EDWARD BYRNE MEMORIAL 
JUSTICE ASSISTANCE GRANT IN THE AMOUNT OF 
$120,538.00; PROVIDING FOR THE PROCUREMENT OF 
EQUIPMENT FOR THE USE AND BENEFIT OF THE POLICE 
DEPARTMENT; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 
WHEREAS, the City of Lake City, Florida (hereinafter the “City”), by and 

through the Lake City Police Department (hereinafter the “Police Department”) 

desires to apply for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant 

(hereinafter the “Grant”) in the amount of one hundred twenty thousand, five 

hundred thirty-eight dollars and zero cents ($120,538.00) to purchase 

equipment for the use and benefit of the Police Department in their tactical 

enforcement and apprehension duties; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that applying for the aforementioned 

Grant is in the best interests of the City.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF LAKE CITY, FLORIDA, AS FOLLOWS: 

Section 1.  The above recitals are true and accurate and are incorporated 

herein and made a part of this resolution. 

Section 2.  The City, by and through the Lake City Police Department, is 

hereby authorized to apply for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance 

Grant in the amount of one hundred twenty thousand, five hundred thirty-eight 

dollars and zero cents ($120,538.00). 

Section 3.  The Mayor, or city administration, is authorized to execute any 

and all documentation relating to the Grant. 
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Section 4. This resolution shall become effective immediately upon 

passage and adoption.  

PASSED AND ADOPTED at a meeting of the City Council this _____ day of 

August 2023. 

 CITY OF LAKE CITY, FLORIDA  
 

  
By: _________________________________ 

         Stephen M. Witt, Mayor 
 
  

ATTEST:  APPROVED AS TO FORM AND 
LEGALITY: 
 

 
By: ________________________________ 

 
By: _________________________________ 

      Audrey E. Sikes, City Clerk        Thomas J. Kennon, III,  
      City Attorney 

  
 


